
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 

House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent 

testimony on House Bill 248. 

 

My name is Kelly Oliver and I am a wife, mother to 3 daughters and a Radiologic 

Technologist. I have worked for my institution for 16 years as I joined them 

directly after graduation. I love my job and have dedicated my entire career to the 

institution that is now treating me as disposable. I support HB 248 because I 

believe in medical freedom. We provide medical freedom to our patients day in 

and day out. I am only asking that we as employees be given the same freedom. 

Anything other than that is true discrimination and opens up a road to forced 

medical  procedures in the years to come. We need this Bill and we need it 

quickly. Our lives are literally on the line. 

Thank you again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

URGENCY of House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely, 

 Kelly Oliver  


